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Aurora King Baseball Association 

 

(AKBA) 
 

First Annual General Meeting 
 

 

 

 

Date:  March 23, 2015 
Location: King City Arena & Community Centre 
  25 Doctors Lane, King City 
Time:  7:30 PM 
 
Attendees: 21 people in attendance 

(see the attached sign-in sheet) 
 
 
--- RECORD OF THE MEETING --- 
 

                
1. Welcome and Call to Order  

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:45 PM by David Long. 

 

David outlined the purpose of the meeting, explain it to be the first general meeting of the Aurora King 

Baseball Association (AKBA), and it’s purpose is to present the ideas that the Executive member of the AMBA 

and KTBA have been working on over the winter to create a combined organization – and gain approval from 

the membership in attendance. 

 

David confirmed that notice of this Annual General Meeting (AGM) was sent out to all KTBA and AMBA 

members via email on March 4 2015, and thus provided adequate notice to all interested members. 

 

 No proxy statements or notices had been received from any AMBA or KTBA member. 

 

 

2. History of the Aurora King Baseball Association (AKBA) 

 

Wayne Rudnitski spoke about the motivation to create the AKBA, based upon what is believed to be the 

mutually beneficial outcome that is expected for both the Aurora and King players and their families. 

 

The Aurora group has grown and was offering good quality house-league and Rep level baseball, while the 

King Township group was much smaller and fielded only house-league teams, but of quite high quality.  

Bringing together the AMBA and KTBA means: 

 The AMBA can now pursue King players for the Rep teams. 

 The AMBA can now pursue King players for Select teams. 

 The AMBA will now have a larger and more interesting loop for the House League teams. 

 The KTBA players can now try-out for the Rep team as a “native.” 

 The KTBA players now have the opportunity to try-out for a Select team. 
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 The KTBA has a reliable playing partner for the House League teams, with similar 

philosophies of fun for all and fair-play. 

 

The merging of the AMBA and KTBA into the new AKBA is seen to be a win-win for all. 

 

The York-Simcoe Baseball Association (YSBA) which is the governing body, approved the merger and has 

blessed the arrangement effective immediately. 

 

 

3. Presentation of proposed Organization Structure 

 

Matt Giesen presented an organization chart that was offered as the suggested structure for the AKBA. 

 

During the development of this organizational chart and the positions, the KTBA / AMBA Executive Committee 

consulted Jeff Albaum of the YSBA / OBA for advice and suggestions on best practices for association structure 

and function. 

 

The structure consists of an upper level “Management Board” and an operations level of Directors that are 

responsible for specific tasks. 

 

See the attached organization structure chart. 

 

Matt called for a vote on the structure, and it received unanimous approval. 

 

 
4. Election of Officers & Directors 

 

Based upon the positions presented in the organization structure, Wayne Rudnitski conducted an election for those 

positions. 

 

The outcome of the elections is as follows: 

 

Officers of the AKBA - 2015 

 

President:   Matt Giesen 

Vice-President House League:  David Long 

Vice-President Select & Rep: Allen Wilson 

Vice-President General Ops: Dave Giroux 

Treasurer:   Bill Katsavos 

Secretary:   Wayne Rudnitski 

 

 

Directors of the AKBA – 2015 

 

Blast-Ball Director:          (vacant)        . 

T-Ball Director:    Sara Cole 

Jr Rookie H/L Director:          (vacant)        . 

Sr. Rookie H/L Director:   John Cacchione 

Mosquito H/L Director:   Jamie Cole / Gino Amodio (TBC) 

PeeWee H/L Director:   Craig Deasley 

Bantam H/L Director:          (vacant)        . 

Midget H/L Director:   Monica Fusco 

 

Rep Director    Jason Solilo 

Select Director    Jamie Cole 

 

Umpire-In-Chief           (vacant)        . 
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Sponsorship Director   Craig Deasley 

Facility Director    Dave Giroux 

Equipment Director   Dave Giroux  

IT Director    Matt Giesen 

Coach / Player Development Director Ian MacKinnon 

 

Budget Director:    Pam Brown 

Registration Director:   Nancy Carvalho (TBC) 

Publicity and Communications Director: Jean Radell 

Events & Awards Director:  Christine Irwin-Johnston (TBC) 

 

 

5. Review and approval of the proposed Mission and & Values document 

 
The former Executive Committees of the KTBA and AMBA had been working to create a Mission & Values 

statement over the past months, and the final product was presented by Dave Giroux. 

 

See the attached scan of the Mission & Values statement. 

 

A vote was called to approve the statement as presented, and it received unanimous approval. 

 

 

6. Review and approval of the proposed Constitution document 

 
The former Executive Committees of the KTBA and AMBA had been working to create a Constitution document 

over the past months, and had considered documents from many sources, including many local minor baseball 

association, including: Barrie, Orillia, Brampton, Mississauga, Richmond Hill, Vaughan, and others.  The Vaughan 

document seemed to be best suited to our intentions, and was used as the basis for design of the proposed AKBA 

Constitution. 

 

Dave Giroux spoke about the overall intent of the document, and was clear to point out two items which he believed 

were new initiatives, and deserving of discussion. 

 

Article 16 – Terms of Office.   As outlined in the proposed Constitution, all positions shall be a 2 year term, with 

half of the Officers being elected in an even year, and the other half in in odd years.  Dave mentioned that the 

intention of this was to provide stability and smoothen any transition as new people take office. 

 

In specific, the article states: 

 

“The terms of office for the positions of President and all Vice-Presidents will be a two year term, with a maximum 

of two successive terms (four years at any one position), unless no qualified candidate is nominated, at which time 

the incumbent may stay in the position until such time as a qualified candidate is found to fill that role. 

 

The positions of President, and VP of Rep/Select, and VP of General Operations will be elected for the odd 

numbered seasons (ie – the 2015 season, the 2017 season, etc) 

 

The positions of VP of Finance, and VP of House League will be elected for the even number season (ie – 2016 

season, 2018 season, etc).   

 

Vice-Presidents who choose to run for President and are elected shall have the balance of their term open for 

election at that Annual General Meeting.” 

 

There was little discussion on this topic, and a vote was called specifically to gauge support (or lack of support) for 

Article 16 in regard to Executive terms.  The outcome of the vote was unanimous support of Article 16. 
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Article 17 - Finances.  There is a reference to reimbursement of 50% a player fess for Executive Member s child, 

upon completing a successful  season in an Executive role. 

 

In specific, the article states: 

 

“All Executive Committee members shall receive up to a 50% discount on one of their children’s registration for 

the current year, payable at the conclusion of the current baseball season, as determined by the Board of Directors 

based on Executive member’s participation.  This renumeration will be to cover expenses, while performing their 

duties (cell phone, travel, gas, etc).” 

 

This point clearly is a departure from the prior philosophies of both the AMBA and KTBA, and was deservedly 

mentioned to generate debate and come to an agreement if this is a valued initiative. 

 

Some debate was generated, some disputing the intent of the program, and others debating the wording (yet 

supporting the intent). 

 

After a great degree of discussion, a vote was called specifically to gauge support (or lack of support) and the 

outcome was 11 to 2 in favour of Article 17, and thus supporting the reimbursement of up to 50% of a players 

registration fee for an Executive Member’s child.  It was mentioned that some wording improvements might 

increase the acceptance of this program, and that will be added as an action item for future constitution reviews. 

 

 

Dave Giroux then called for a vote on the support (or lack of support) of the overall Constitution Document, and the 

result was unanimous support of the Constitution document as a whole. 

 

 

7. Review and approval of the proposed Bylaws / Job Descriptions 

 

The former Executive Committees of the KTBA and AMBA had been working to create Bylaws / Job Description 

documents over the past months, and the final product was presented by Dave Giroux. 

 

There was little debate, and a vote on the document resulted in unanimous approval. 

 

 

8. Review and approval of the proposed Operational Procedures 

 

The former Executive Committees of the KTBA and AMBA had been working to create Operational Procedure 

documents over the past months, and the final product was presented by Dave Giroux. 

 

There was little debate, and a vote on the document resulted in unanimous approval. 

 
 
9. New Business 

 

Wayne Rudnitski offered the opportunity to anyone that might wish to speak, have any questions, or wished to 

make a statement in any regard. 

 

No one present wished to make a statement, or had any questions. 

 

Matt Giesen, the newly elected President of the AKBA, then stated his intention to call a meeting of the AKBA  

Board of Officers for Monday March 30, 2015 (location to be determined). 

 
 

--- The meeting was adjourned at 9:44 PM --- 


























































































